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DRAFT 
                            VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK   

BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS 
THURSDAY, JANUARY 14, 2016 

 
PRESENT:  Chairman Myron Tannenbaum, Brian Kerr,  
   Kelly Wenstrup, Ed Zagajeski, John Figliomeni  
ABSENT:  Joe Mazzullo 
 
 
Chairman Tannenbaum called to order the meeting at 7:30 p.m. 
 

 
Old Business 
 
1.   Street Parking at 1415 & 1425 Halstead Avenue – Resident concern discussed at the 
December meeting. 
 
Mr. Tannenbaum said the resident’s neighbor is a renter who has a large vehicle and parks too 
close to resident’s driveway obstructing views when driving out to the street. Mr. Kerr said the 
location is between Fourth Street and Hunter Avenue.   Mr. Tannenbaum stated that this situation 
occurs on various narrow streets within the Village.  He said that he will try to get the owner’s 
phone number to discuss the tenant’s parking.  No action taken.   
 
New Business 
 
1.  519 Carroll Avenue – Resident concern about parking too close to driveway and directly 
across the street making it difficult to exit (see attachment) 
 
Mr. Tannenbaum said the next door neighbor to the resident has put down raised cobblestone on 
the driveway which is a hazard. Mr. Tannenbaum said when driveways are flared near the road, 
it is hard to determine where the property line ends. He said the driveway installer should not 
have done this type of work.  The Board members concurred that the resident should speak to the 
neighbor suggesting that they remove the raised stone, and discuss parking too closely to the 
resident’s driveway.  No action taken. 
 
2.  Prohibition of following overnight parking on Waverly Avenue 
 
Waverly Avenue South 9 p.m. to 6 a.m. all days from Fenimore Road to Concord Avenue – 
this has been asked to be looked into by Rose Sestito, due to the changes when TJ Milo 
built his buildings. 
 
The Traffic Commissioners received a recommendation for no parking on the entire street of 
Waverly Avenue.  The Board discussed, and disagreed with the recommendation to eliminate 
parking on the entire street.  No action taken.  
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3.  Traffic light at Mamaroneck Avenue and Hoyt Avenue – complaints from residents. 
 
Mr. Tannenbaum said the red light for on-coming traffic is delayed at the Hoyt Avenue and 
Mamaroneck Avenue intersection.  There is no notification for motorists.  He said a left hand 
arrow going north on Mamaroneck Avenue is a solution, and that an arrow is better understood 
than putting up a sign.  He stated that the height of a vehicle can impact ones’ ability to read 
signs.  Discussion followed and it was agreed that there be notification for motorists. 
 
On motion of Mr. Kerr, seconded by Mr. Figliomeni, a letter to be sent to Village Manager 
recommending a left-hand arrow in the northerly direction on Mamaroneck Avenue at Hoyt 
Avenue or a sign indicating a delayed red light.   Motion passed unanimously. 
 
 
Other  
 
Ms. Wenstrup stated that a neighbor spoke with her regarding the intersection of Orienta and 
Rushmore Avenues. She said the added signage under the stop sign on Fenimore Road and Hoyt 
Avenue informing drivers that “Oncoming Traffic Does Not Stop” is helpful.  She requested that 
similar signage be added to the two Stop signs at the intersection of Orienta and Rushmore 
Avenues.   The Board members discussed and agreed that it is a valid request.  
 
Ms. Wenstrup, seconded by Mr. Kerr, moved to approve a sign added to the Stop sign on Orienta 
Avenue to read: On-coming traffic does not stop”, and a sign to be added to the Stop sign on 
Rushmore Avenue “On-coming traffic from right does not stop”.   Motion passed unanimously. 
 
 
Minutes 
 
1. December Minutes 

On motion of Mr. Zagajeski, seconded by Mr. Wenstrup, the minutes of the December 2015 
meeting were approved as submitted.   Motion passed unanimously. 

 
Adjournment 
 
On motion of Zagajeski, seconded by Mr. Kerr, the meeting was adjourned at 7:52 p.m. Motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
 
PREPARED BY:    RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY: 
Anne Hohlweck    Agostino A. Fusco      

    Clerk-Treasurer 
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